Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting JULY 29, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on August 12, 1996.

Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chairman

Kevin Mower

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Ronald Grant

Kris Talarico, Road Foreman

Absent:

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

The Selectmen's Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Tim Doyle, Chairman.

Tim read aloud the minutes of July 15th meeting. The vote was unanimous on Kevin's motion and Ron's second to accept the minutes. Tim reported that at the July 22 workshop they reviewed the bids and recommendations of the Lane Road project with Kris and Judy.

Public Discussion:

There was none.

Treasurers Report:

Kevin read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

Roads:

After reviewing the quote on the loader repair, the Board unanimously voted to accept Metco's quote on Moe's motion and Bill's second.

Tim reported that Fred Bubier will be doing the roadside mowing this year.

Kris reported that has looked at North Saunders, South Saunders, Jillson and College Roads for any additional tarring projects that could be done within reason this year. He will contact Commercial Paving for a price and will report back to the Board.

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion to withdraw the motion on the awarding bid of Lane Road to Longchamps, with Kevin abstaining from the vote. The Board voted unanimously on Kevin's motion and Moe's second, that the bid be awarded to the lowest bidder CH Stevenson -\$32,805., based on current information of a misunderstanding.

Roads (Cont'd):

Kris and the Board discussed looking into a long term tarring plan for the Town of Greene. This is currently being done in Leeds. Moe motion to direct the Town Manager to send out letters for the long term tarring plan to: Pike Industries, Blue Rock, Commercial Paving and Crooker Paving to see if there are interested in the project and to measure the roads, Ron second. The vote: Favor - Tim, Bill, Moe, Ron. Against - Kevin.

A note is to go into the good idea file to get a price on painting center lines on the heavy travelled by main roads for the next budget.

Personal Policy:

Copies to be given out to town employees for their review and to report back to Selectmen by September 1, 1996. Final reading will be done at a public meeting.

Cable Van:

Bob Conklin reported the work the Cable Committee has done on getting quotes for refurbishing the van for remote production. The Board gave their approval for the refurbishing of the van.

Unfinished other:

Judy is to check with Postmaster William Mann to see if they would do a second mailing regarding the address changes.

Driveway sealing:

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Kevin's second to table until recommendation from Town Manager is received at next televised meeting. Selectmen will look at condition of driveway after meeting.

New Business other:

There was none.

Committee Reports:

Kevin reported that the Conservation Commission is putting signs at Allen Pond and Recreation Park. Kevin Doran is marking the trees that need to be cut this summer and bids for the cutting will be advertised in September.

CEO Complaints:

Tim reported that Teacutter has been given one week to come in compliance.

Tim reported that the Board will be be having workshop meetings during the month of August. There will be only two televised Selectmen's meetings during the month of August.

Assessing Questions:

Abatements requests will be addressed by the Board upstairs after this meeting adjourns downstairs.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrant.

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn on Moe's motion and Kevin's second.

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.

The Board voted to unanimously deny Maine Poly's abatement request on Ron's motion and Bill's second.

The Board reviewed Rob Duplisea's, Assessor Agent, report on requests and recommendation on abatements.

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn on Moe's motion and Bill's second.

The meeting adjourned at 9:25 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert Recording Secretary

Timothy S. Doyle, Chairman

Board of Selectmen

Accepted and Approved

8/12/96